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ANNUAL MEETING SET FOR MAY 243- 
Gathering, Luncheon 
Will Precede Session 

The Emeriti Association's annual 
meeting will be held this year on Satur-
day, May 14, at the University Club on 
the campus. This is the meeting at 
which matters requiring action by the 
membership is required. 

The agenda will include and election 
of officers for the ensuing year, begin-
ning July 1, and the presentation of a 
recommended revisions in the Associa-
tion's constitution and by-laws. 

The slate of officers to be presented 
by the Nominating Committee is re-
ported on page 2. A copy of the proposed 
revisions in the constitution and by-laws 
is enclosed with this mailing of The 
Emeritimes. Also, the proposed changes 
are summarized on page 1 below. 

The program for the annual meeting 
will feature an address by Professor of 
Physics Frieda Stahl on issues of con-
cern to the Cal State L.A. faculty at 
both the state and local levels. Her 
subject: "The Faculty You Left Behind." 

Professor Frieda Stahl 

Professor Stahl has been involved in 
academis governance and administration 
for most of the 28 years she has served 
on the University faculty. She has served 
for the past six years as a Cal State L.A. 

Officers to Be Elected, 
Prof. Stahl Is Speaker 

member of the Statewide Academic Se-
nate of the California State University, 
and is currently Vice Chair of that body. 
She was a member of the University's 
Academic Senate from 1971 through 1986, 
serving as Chair in 1981-83. 

A leader among faculty members in 
the efforts to improve the University's 
curriculum and strengthen its degree 
requirements, Professor Stahl im-
plemented these efforts during the five 
years from 1970-75 which she served in 
the administrative post of Associate 
Dean of Academic Planning for Under-
graduate Studies. 

The annual meeting, beginning at 
1:30 p.m., will be preceded by a social 
gathering at 12 noon and a luncheon at 
12:30. Reservations for the luncheon are 
a must, and can be made by sending a 
check for $7.00 per person to Mary 
Gormly not later than Tuesday, May 10. 
Mary's address is 714 W. Washington St., 
Alhambra, CA 91801. 

Revision of Constitution and By-Laws Senate Observes 
25th Anniversary 
Of Its Founding 

The University's Academic Senate 
devoted its April 19 meeting to the cele-
bration of its 25th anniversary as the 
legislative body representing the in-
terests of the University faculty. 

As the successor to the Faculty Coun-
cil, the Senate has devoted a major part 
of its effort to the creation of a high 
level of academic excellence at the Uni-
versity. It has also been instrumental in 
the development of policies and 
guidelines governing the privileges and 
rights of the faculty. 

The program of celebration, presided 
over by the Senate Chairman Howard 
(Hap) Holladay, featured brief talks by 
a series of speakers, who extended con-
gratulations, related anecdotes, or recal-
led events in the history of the 
Academic Senate. The speakers were 
President Emeritus John Greenlee, fol-
lowed by Professor Emeritus Leonard 
Mathy, who served as the first Senate 
chairman; Dean Donald Dewey, Profes-
sor Emeritus Eloise King: Professor 
(Continued on Page 3) 

A revised draft of the Constitution 
and By-laws of The Emeriti Association 
has been prepared by Jack Misner, 
Emeritus Professor of Political Science, 
at the request of the Executive Commit-
tee. It will be presented for action by 
the Association membership at the An-
nual Meeting on May 14. 

The document was reviewed and ap-
proved for presentation to the member-
ship at the March meeting of the Execu-
tive Committee. A copy showing the 
proposed changes is included with this 
mailing of The Emeritimes. 

The principal changes in the Constitu-
tion deal with provision of expansion of 
the membership of the Executive Com-
mittee by action of the President and the 
Executive Committee, and with clarifica-
tion of the lengths of terms of office of 
elected officers. Made permanent mem-
bers of the Executive Committee are the 
Chairman of the Fellowship Committee 
and the Editor of The Emeritimes. 

Changes in the .By-laws deal with 
clarification of working of the sections 
describing the classes of membership in 
the Association and more specific descrip-
tions of the duties and responsibilities of  

the Secretary and the Treasurer. 
Minor changes in wording were ac-

complished throughout the document, 
for the purpose of clarification and 
simplification of language. 

Dinner/Theatre Party 
For Spring Quarter 
Takes Place on May 20 

The Spring Quarter Dinner and 
Theatre Party will be held on Friday, 
May 20, the opening night of "Terra 
Nova" in the State Theatre. 

The dinner at 6:30 will be preceded 
by a half hour social get-together. Cur-
tain time is 8 o'clock. Dinner reserva-
tions may be made by sending a check 
($11.00 per person, made out to 
(Emeriti Association") to Mary Gormly, 
714 W. Washington St., Alhambra, CA, 
91801, no later than May 9. 

"Terra Nova", rated an outstanding 
stage presentation, is based upon the 
famous race to the South Pole between 
British explorer Robert F. Scott and 
Norwegian Roald Amundsen 



Brown Institute 
Plans Broad Scale 
Probing of Issues 

The Edmund G. "Pat" Brown Insti-
tute of Public Affairs, established at Cal 
State last fall, is planning a broad scale 
study of issues of public concern in 
California. 

It was during his eight years as gover-
nor of California (1959-67) that "Pat" 
Brown signed into law the legislation 
which took the state colleges out from 
under the control of the State Depart-
ment of Education and created the sepa-
rate system of higher education now 
known as The California State Univer-
sity. It was also during his time in office 
that major strides were made in the 
development of the state's highways and 
its water distribution system. 

As honorary Chair of the Institute's 
Advisroy Board, Governor Brown says 
that the institute "will continue to 
define and direct our thinking on 
such issues as natural resources and 
the environment; land use; air quali-
ty; transportation; health care; the 
state's fiscal policy; entitlements and 
family; youth and minority crime; 
education, political institutions, hous-
ing, and immigration." 
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Dean A. Anderson, Emeritus Profes-
sor of Microbiology who served on the 
University faculty from 1950 until his 
retirement in 1973, died December 25, 
1987. He is survived by this wife, Elgin, 
a daughter and a son. 

Dean earned degrees from BYU 
(B.S.) and Iowa State (M.S. and Ph.D). 
Prior to coming to Cal State L.A., his 
professional experience included 
positions as Research Associate at Iowa 
State, Public Health Microbiologist in 
Ogden, Utah, and Assistant Professor 
at Weber State University. 

As founding chairman of the Depart-
ment of Microbiology and Public Health, 
Dean was responsible for the establish- 

Jerome A. Hutto, Emeritus Professor 
of Education, died January 12 at the 
Huntington Memorial Hospital in 
Pasadena. A memorial service was held 
January 17 at Santa Anita Church, 
Arcadia. 

Jerry joined the Elementary Educa-
tion Department faculty at Cal State 
L.A. in 1960, specializing in the teacher 
training program. He retired in 1979. 
He received his A.B. degree at St. 
Norbert College (Wis.), then prepared 
for his career in education by earning 
his M.A. in Public School Administra-
tion and Supervision at Minnesota and 
his D. Ed. degree in Elementary 
Education at UC Berkeley.  

ment of the Microbiology, Medical 
Technology, and Public Health majors 
at the University. He also was a 
member of a writing team which 
produced a laboratory manual for high 
school biological sciences for the 
National Science Foundation, and also 
authored a textbook and lab manual 
for microbiological study. 

In addition to his teaching and 
writing, Dean was active in administra-
tion at Cal State, serving as chairman 
of the Division of Science and Mathema-
tics, and also as head of the Biological 
Sciences. He was president of the 
Southern California Branch of the 
American Society of Microbiology. 

Jerry started his teaching career in 
Green Bay, Wis., school system. He 
served in the U.S. Army for three 
years during World War II, a major 
position of the time in the Adjutant 
General Section of the 3rd Army 
Headquarters. 

Jerry's community activities included 
the Veterans of Foreign Wars (post 
commander), the Green Bay Commu-
nity Theatre Group, the Green Bay 
Congretional Church Nursery School, 
and the Green Bay Credit Union. 

A resident of San Marino, Jerry is 
survived by his wife, Clare, and two 
daughters, Catherine Gordon and 
Eileen Hutto. 

Report of the Nominating Committee 
The slate of officers of the Emeritus Association for 1988-89, to be presented by 

the Nominating Committee at the Annual Meeting on May 14, is as follows: 
President: Laird B. Allison, Emeritus Professor of Management, who served this 

past year as Vice President-Administration (President Elect). 
Immediate Past President: Pauline E. Schatz, Emeritus Professor of Home 

Economics. 
Vice President-Administration (President Elect): Mary Gormly, Librarian 

Emeritus, who served this past year as Vice President- Program. 
Vice President-Program: Carol Smallenberg, Emeritus Professor of Secondary 

Education, who served the past two years as Secretary. 
Secretary: James G. Dunkelberg, Emeritus Professor of Physical Education. 
Treasurer: John A. Greenlee, University President Emeritus, serving the 

second 2-year term of office. 
Membership Secretary: Mildred G. Massey, Emeritus Professor of Economics 

and Statistics, serving the second term of her two-year term. 
Academic Senator: Eloise M. King, Emeritus Professor of Nursing. 
Members-at-Large of Executive Committee: John L. Houk, Emeritus Professor 

of Political Science, who has served as Academic Senator for the past two 
years, and Leonard G. Ma thy, Emeritus Professor of Economics, who served 
previously on the Executive Committee, have been nominated for two-year 
terms on the Executive Committee. Serving the second year of their two-year 
terms are Lloyd N. Ferguson, Emeritus Professor of Chemistry, and Fred H. 
Marcus, Emeritus Professor of English. 

Obituaries 
(See also Page 4) 

Dean A. Anderson, Microbiology 

Jerome A. Hutto, Education 



Campus Connections 
Crawford Nominated 

Alan N. Crawford, Professor of Educa-
tion, is this year's Cal State L.A. 
nominee for the prestigious California 
State University Board of Trustees Out-
standing Professor Award. The award, 
which recognizes excellence in teaching 
and research, goes each year to two fac-
ulty members in the 19-campus CSU 
system. 

Professor Crawford joined the Univer-
sity faculty in 1969. He served as Chair 
of the Department of Elementary Edu-
cation, 1976-82, and was a recipient of 
the campus' Outstanding Professor 
Award in 1982. 

* 	* 	* 

Kully Honored 
Robert Kully, Professor of Communi-

cation Studies, was given the Distin-
guished Service Award by the Western 
Speech Communications Association at 
its convention in February. 

A member of the University faculty 
since 1956, Professor Kully was cited for 
his commitment to the promotion of in-
struction in his field of speech communi-
cation, and also for his other academic 
contributions. He served as the first fac-
ulty representative on the CSU Board of 
Trustees, 1983-87, after having served 
as Chair of the Statewide Academic Se-
nate, 1979-82. 

Visiting Professor 
Enrique Dussel, Professor of Phil-

osophy at the National Autonomous Uni-
versity of Mexico, is serving as Distin-
guished Visiting Professor at the Uni-
versity for the Spring Quarter, under 
joint sponsorship of the Department of 
History and the Program in Religious 
Studies. 

Professor Dussel is a leading figure in 
the field of Latin American intellectual 
history, with emphasis upon the de-
velopment of the theology of liberation 
as it came about in Latin America. In 
addition to teaching, he will deliver sev-
eral University-wide lectures and meet 
with community leaders. 

Senate Observes 
(Continued from Page 1) 
Joseph Casanova; Professor Frieda Stahl, 
and University President James Rosser. 

Also given recognition during the pro-
gram were a number of members of the 
Emeriti Association who served as 
Chairs of the Senate or in other posi-
tions of leadership while active mem-
bers of the University faculty. 

The program of celebration was fol-
lowed by a reception at the University 
Club/Choices.  

10th Anniversary Celebration 

PRESIDENTS—Me five Association presidents in attendance were: Standing: Keith Synder (1st), 
Clifford Dobson (2nd), Michael Grisafe (5th). Seated: Sidney Albert (7th) and Pauline Schatz (10th). 

COLLOQUIM—Honoring Walt Whitman at the Faculty Colloquim were Robert 
Sreassburg (at Piano), Lu Elrod, and Dean Bobby Patton. 



Obituaries 

Paul T. Scott, Journalism 
Paul T. Scott, Emeritus Professor of 

Journalism and a founding member of 
the University's Department of Jour-
nalism, died March 13 after an extended 
illness. He was 83 and had resided in 
Santa Barbara since his retirement in 
1970. 

Born in Indiana and reared in Il-
lionis, Paul earned his B.A. degree at 
Indiana and his M.A. at Iowa. He con-
tinued with doctoral study at USC. He 
was a member of Phi Beta Kappa and 
Sigma Delta Chi and was listed in 
Who's Who in America in 1954-55. 

Paul taught journalism in the Philip-
pines at Ft. Hayes (Kan) State College, 
South Dakota State College and the 
University of Idaho before coming to Cal 

Helen B. Truher, 
Education 

Helen B. Truher, Emeritus Professor 
of Education, died January 9 after an 
extenede period of declining health. She 
was 77. 

Born in Wisconsin, Helen was 9 when 
her family came to California and set-
tled in Monrovia. At the time of her 
death, she resided in South Pasadena 
with her husband, James W. Truher, Sr. 

Helen earned her bachelor's degree in 
English as a member of the first 
graduating class at the Westwood cam-
pus of UCLA in 1932. While rearing her 
three sons (James, Jr., John, and 
Michael), Helen taught in the Pasadena 
public schools and continued her educa-
tion at USC, where she earned her 
doctorate in education in 1961. 

Helen began teaching at Cal State, 
L.A. in 1960, where her 18 years of 
distinguished service was recognized 
with the presentation by her fellow 
faculty members the Outstanding Pro-
fessor Award in the year of her retire-
ment, 1978. She had a lifelong interest 
in the teaching of reading, and designed 
the Reading Specialist Credential Pro-
gram at Cal State L.A. 

Helen also represented the University 
on the Governor's Commission on 
Teacher Preparation. She was a 
member of the honorary professional 
education fraternity Pi Lambda Theta, 
and also Phi Delta Kappa and Delta 
Kappa Gamma. 

Henri Coulette, 
English 

Henri Coulette, Professor of English a 
member of the Cal State L.A. faculty 
since 1959, died March 26. A memorial 
service was held on campus on April 19. 

A talented and prolific writer, Henri 
was often referred to as "the best native 
California poet since Robert Frost." At 
the time of his death, he was at work 
on assembling a collection of his old and 
recent poetic work. 

Holder of a BA degree from Cal State 
L.A., he pursued graduate study at the 
University of Iowa, where he was 
awarded MFA and PhD degrees. He was 
the recipient of the Outstanding Profes-
sor Award at the University in 1970. 

Henri served for a number of years as 
faculty advisor to the campus literary 
magazine, Statement. He was Associate 
Chair of the Department of English 
during the 1974-75 academic year.  

(See also Page 4) 

Emanuel C. Salemi, Emeritus Profes-
sor of Managment, died February 12. 

Manny joined the Cal State L.A. fac-
ulty in 1960, where he taught in the 
Department of Managment until his 
retirement in 1980. He pioneered in 
teaching about the ethical respon-
sibilities of business to society. During 
his tenure, he served for a period as 
chairman of his department and rep-
resented the School of Business and 
Economics in the Academic Senate. 

Manny had a career with Bethlehem 
Steel before he was called to serve in 
the Armed Forces during World War II. 

Bernard E. Warner, Emeritus Profes-
sor of Health and Safety Studies, died 
February 14. He and his wife, Beverly, 
have resided in Cambria Pines, CA, 
since their retirement in 1975. 

A native of Ohio, where he was born 
in 1911, Bernie spent his entire life as a 
teacher and administrator in physical 
education, health and athletics. He held 
degrees from Bowling Green State Uni-
versity (B.S. in Ed.), Ohio State (M.A.) 
and USC (Ed.D 1954). 

Bernie spent six years as an adminis-
trator in the Ohio public schools, two 
years as a naval gunnery instructor in 
World War II, a year as an instructor in 
health and physical education at Ohio 
State, three years as a training officer 
with the VA, and three years in the 

Wounded in Germany, he returned to school 
after the war, attending the University of 
Buffalo (B.S., 1951) and the University of 
Wisconsin (M.B.A., 1952 and Ph.D, 1958). 
He taught at the Universities of Wisconsin 
and Illinois before corning to Cal State L.A. 

Manny met his wife, Lois, while doing 
research in the University Library. Upon 
his retirement, the couple moved to 
Laguna Niguel Shores, where they be-
came active in social and civic affairs. 
Manny served as President of the Men's 
Club, Commander of the Coast Guard 
Flotilla #22, the Winner's Circle, and 
the South Coast Hospital. 

State L.A. in 1950. During World War II 
he taught geography to officer candi-
dates. 

Paul was a leader of the group which 
developed the degree program in jour-
nalism at the then-named Los Angeles 
State College in the early 50s. He is 
well remembered by many of his former 
students for his tough course on law 
and the media, dealing with libel, slan-
der and the like. 

Paul and his wife, Beryl, were ardent 
travelers until his health began to de-
cline several years ago. Two of his other 
interests were growing roses and sing-
ing in his church choir. Besides his wife, 
he is survived by a son, Kevin, a daugh-
ter, Paula, and two grandchildren. 

Arizona public schools before coming to 
California in 1949 to begin doctoral 
study at USC. He joined the Cal State 
L.A. faculty as an assistant professor in 
1952. 

Bernie was active professionally, hold-
ing offices and receiving awards of rec-
ognition from the American Association 
of Health, Physical Education and Rec-
reation. He was a long-time member of 
the Lions Club and the Masonic Lodge. 

In retirement, Bernie was active in 
improving medical services in Cambria, 
being instrumental in obtaining funding 
for the community's first modern ambu-
lance. 

In addition to his wife, Beverly, he is 
servived by two daughters and a son by 
a previous marriage. 

Emanuel C. Salemi, Management 

Bernard Warner, Health and Safety Studies 
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